
12/15/21 Chief’s Report 
 

-The AP Triton report is completed and has been distributed to members.  The chiefs 
agreed to publish it on our websites on Friday with neutral language with no decision 
language at this time. 
-Inter-Canyon Fire had a 12 acre wildland fire on December 5. Indian Hills, Elk Creek, 
West Metro, and Foothills Fire responded mutual aid.  It appears to have been 
intentionally set. 
-Snowpack remains well below normal this time of year with some locations reporting 
25% normal and the South Platte basin averaging about 65% of normal. 
-Evergreen Fire no longer able to do Airpack testing.  The tech went to another 
department. We’ve resumed using MES for our Airpack service. 
-Evergreen Fire Chief is in conversations with Genesee, Highlands Rescue, and 
Foothills about consolidation and Mike reached out to me to invite Indian Hills into the 
conversation. 
 
Calls for November: 
 
1-Cancelled Enroute 
3-Medicals 
1-Lift assists 
3-MVAs 
1-Good Intent 
1-Wildland Fire 
 
10- For November and we’re up to 149 on the year 
 
 
 


